
[image: image1.jpg]LCiL .

rights & choice:



[image: image5.wmf][image: image6.wmf][image: image7.png]


[image: image8.jpg]Midlothian



[image: image30.wmf]      

[image: image9.jpg]LGiL .

rights & choic



[image: image10.jpg]


The Social Care System is in crisis

Scotland against the Care Tax (SACT) has launched a national campaign to abolish unfair charging for social care services.  This follows news that cash strapped councils across Scotland are balancing their books by raising the amount that thousands of disabled and older people pay in care charges for help to live in the community – what many have now named ‘The Care Tax’.
Figures show that over the last three years, care charges have risen on average by 12% with increases in some Councils far more than that. The Scottish Government already have the power to set the level of the Care Tax, but they currently allow councils to choose if and what to charge.    
Getting up and going to bed, eating and drinking, and seeing family and friends are not issues that should be left to ‘discretion’. Nearly every local authority in Scotland charges disabled people for the care they receive, forcing them into a cycle of poverty few can ever hope to escape.  There is no upper limit on what Councils can charge for care. This means some disabled people are charged 100% of their own, already severely limited, income for the care they are entitled to. 
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Almost half of disabled people live in poverty and they cannot afford to pay for the economic crisis in such a disproportionate manner. Paying additional taxes to be able to do things non-disabled people take for granted, like going to the toilet, is a breach of human rights and undermines all attempts at building an inclusive and equal society.  
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Jeff Adamson is helping to spread the word about the SACT campaign and was recently interviewed by national press on his own experience of having to fork out 79% of his own income on care charges; this has recently gone up by another £300 a year. You can see these reports including an interview with him on the LCiL website: www.lothiancil.org.uk
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Lothian Centre for Inclusive Centre (LCiL) 
News and events:

Benefits who?
As the benefit changes take root across various parts of the UK, Grapevine, your trusted source of disability information and advice, updates you on the recent changes to be aware of: 

Personal Independence Payment:
Most claimants of DLA in Scotland are unlikely to be reassessed under the new Personal Independence Payment criteria until at least October 2015.  This comes at a time when the DWP has to deal with the introduction of Personal Independence Payment for new claimants and this seems to be taking much longer to implement than first expected. 
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Children reaching their 16th birthday who currently receive DLA and adults whose DLA award is due to end prior to the 7th of March 2014 will not be reassessed under PIP. They may be contacted by the DWP about their current needs to ensure their DLA award still reflects their current circumstances. 

To many this will be a sigh of relief. An independent review will be carried out over 2014 to look at how PIP has been working for new claimants and the reassessments of current DLA claimants, which are currently taking place in a limited number of areas in England. 
Grapevine is making sure the views and experiences of our service users are feed into this review.  We have been advising and providing assistance to individuals with the new PIP forms who are not already in receipt of DLA.  If you have experiences of the new system we’d welcome feedback from you on how you feel things are working and improvements which can be made.  

More information: 
If you or anyone you know has questions or wants free and impartial advice and information on PIP, DLA or any other disability benefit please contact Grapevine on 0131 475 2370 or email us at: grapevine@lothiancil.org.uk
PIP ‘20 metre rule’ will still apply in order to be eligible for enhanced rate mobility
Despite an overwhelming response to the consultation on the 20 metre rule to receive the enhanced rate of the moving around component of PIP (what will replace high rate mobility of DLA), there is to be no change. Following the consultation the UK government concluded that: “Having considered all these
factors, the Government believes that the use of 20 metres is the best way of identifying those whose physical mobility is most limited. We think it is justified to focus support in this way given the policy intent to target support on those with the greatest need and create a more financially sustainable benefit.”  
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You can read LCiL’s response here in the consultations section of the E-library on LCiL’s website or follow this link: http://www.lothiancil.org.uk/?wpdmdl=37
New appeals system brought in for all DWP benefits: 
If you have applied for a DWP benefit after the 28th of October 2013 and are unhappy with the decision you can only appeal against if you request a mandatory reconsideration beforehand.  This applies to the benefits; income support, jobseeker's allowance, employment and support allowance, attendance allowance, disability living allowance, personal independence payment and universal credit. Claimants who are unhappy with the outcome of a decision should notify the DWP in writing within one month of the postal date of the decision letter they send to you (this can be done over the phone but it’s best to put it in writing so you have a record of the date requested). 
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If the DWP upholds its decision following a mandatory reconsideration you can then appeal to an independent tribunal, called a First-tier Tribunal who will look at the decision and replace it if they think it is wrong.  You have another month to do this after the mandatory reconsideration.  To make an appeal you can do this by letter but it’s best to use appeal form SSCS1 which can be found on the LCiL website in the grapevine section on the E-library: www.lothiancil.org.uk 
With this you should include a mandatory reconsideration notice and state the reasons for your appeal. It’s also best to request an ‘Oral hearing’ as this will give you the opportunity and/or the person representing you to ask questions and it also increases your success rate. If you require advice with this please contact Grapevine on the details below. 
Grapevine would strongly advise you seek independent advice when challenging a DWP decision and get representation with your case from a trained representative.  Call us to find out who can represent you on 0131 475 2370 or email: grapevine@lothiancil.org.uk
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Remember: You cannot appeal a benefits decision unless a mandatory reconsideration request is made within one month of the decision letter about your benefit if you have claimed after 28th of October 2013. Those who made a claim before this date can still appeal using the previous system, whereby you can lodge one straightaway.  This can also be done up to 13 months after the initial decision. 

Discretionary housing payments (DHPs)

DHPs are being made available to tenants in Edinburgh and other parts to the Lothians who require financial assistance on top of their benefits to meet housing costs. Those who have a spare bedroom and receive middle or high rates of DLA and high rate mobility DLA are being encouraged to apply for the payments.  These are short term payments only but can help individuals and families who are experiencing difficulties with housing costs. Forms can be obtained for Edinburgh residents from www.edinburgh.co.uk or by telephoning 0131 469 5000.
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Thinking about work? Want to know where you stand with your benefits: 
Grapevine has created a new factsheet with information on how your benefits can be affected if you choose to take up employment.  This also includes a summary of permitted work, a scheme whereby disabled people can still work, earn money and claim benefits within certain limits.  Check it out now at: www.lothaincil.org.uk
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Calling all PA employers!

Free Employment Law Training for employers of PAs!
LCIL are hosting a training session on employment law for PAs employers.  This will be an excellent opportunity to get professional employment advice and to find out about legislation updates. This training will be delivered by Peninsula who provides advice to many of our service users through their employer’s liability insurance cover. 
Taking place on: Tuesday 18 March 2014, 10:30am–1.00pm in the Training Suite at the Norton Park Conference Centre in Edinburgh. Lunch will be provided.  

Further information will be provided closer to the event but if you want to book a place then please contact Louise McMeel by email louise.mcmeel@lothiancil.org.uk or call 0131 475 2350
Peer support group - People who employ their own PAs benefit from LCiL’s peer support group meetings.  They take place in an informal relaxed environment and offer a confidential space to share information and talk about experiences.  The next meeting taking place on Wednesday 11th December from 2.30-4.30pm, in the Simpson Room at the Norton Park Centre in Edinburgh.  Call Katrina on 0131 475 2350 for more information or email: Katrina@lothiancil.org.uk
Christmas payroll processing dates for LCiL service users: 
As our Building will be closed from Noon on Tuesday 24th December until Monday the 6th of January we will be unable to receive post during this time. We would ask service users who process on the 20th December to post or email their timesheets in to reach us by Monday 16th December to ensure processing is done prior to Christmas.
If your timesheets are due in for processing on the 1st January and you would like them processed prior to our office closing on the 24th December, please send or email your timesheets in to reach us by Friday 20th December, otherwise they will be dealt with as quickly as possible on our return to work on the 6th January 2014.

Season’s greetings from everyone in the Payroll Team!

More dates for LCiL’s Access to Work project targeting parents and carers:
As part of our Access to Work project, LCiL are holding further workshops in December for parents/carers of disabled people and young people who want to find out more about Access to Work (AtW). Access to Work is a government funded programme providing support to disabled people and employers so that more disabled people can take up jobs and get necessary adjustments paid for so that employment opportunities are accessible.  Although they are aimed at groups mentioned below they may also be useful for other disabled people and support organisations if they wish to attend on these dates and times; 

10th December 2013. Time: 6.00-8.30pm (aimed at: parents/carers of adults 26 years and above)

Then 14th January 2014, Time: 6.00-8.30pm (aimed at: young disabled people (aged 16-25)
The venue will be the training suite in Norton Park Conference Centre.
At these workshops:

You can find out what Access to Work is, and how to be supported at work or support disabled staff. 

Travel costs can be met on request! To find out more and book a place contact Amanda on 0131 475 2350 or Email: Amanda.beech@lothiancil.org.uk
Feature article from a participant of the Living and Work Choices course: 


When Craig first left school he found there was a lack of resources and knowledge about opportunities out there to help young disabled people pursue their goals.  Thankfully he got in touch with LCiL soon after and found out about the Living and Work Choice programme.  After completed the short introductory course, he’s now getting the information and support he needs to pursue a career in the media.  In this short article he tells us about his experience:

What made you get involved in Living & Work Choices?

To find out about working life, my rights, to enable me to get a job in the media and pay for my family to go and visit my cousin in America

How did you feel when you had your first contact with the course? 

I was put at ease by Elspeth & Kelly from LCiL who came to visit me at home and explained what it was about. I felt really enthusiastic about the friendships it would create and taking part.   

What was your favourite thing about the course?

Ideas I was given were the best thing.  I participated a lot and enjoyed meeting new people and finding out about LCIL.  I was able to share my ideas.  I enjoyed getting good feedback from people within LCIL

What do you want to get out of the follow up one-to-one support?

I’m getting the help I need; this includes sending letters to media organisations.

What would you like to say to anyone else considering getting involved?

Go on the course as you will really enjoy it.  The staff will help you in strict confidence if you have any questions.

The Living & Work Choices project is currently putting together a calendar of courses for 2014 and would love to hear from you if you want to take part!

To register your interest or for an informal chat, contact LCiL on 
0131 475 2350

Or email Elspeth.ferguson@lothiancil.org.uk kelly.jack@lothiancil.org.uk
Website: www.lothiancil.org.uk 

Training for Personal Assistants is back!!!

LCiL’s successful 2 day Training for Personal Assistants is making a comeback early in 2014 for those considering becoming a PA, those who have been recruited as a PA or those who want to brush up on their skills.  

Taking place on 25th & 26th February 2014.  
Time: 10.00am to 4.00pm (Lunch provided)

Venue: Norton Park, 57 Albion Road, Edinburgh. EH7 5QY

Are you eligible for ILA funding?  If so, you can use it to pay for this course. To find out more, visit www.ilascotland.org.uk or visit our website now!
www.lothiancil.org.uk for ILA 200 Eligibility Criteria. We also have a limited number of free places. 
For more information call Amanda Beech on 0131 475 2350 or email: training@lothiancil.org.uk or visit LCiL website: http://www.lothiancil.org.uk/our-services/training-service/services-training-training-for-pas/
This is what past participants has said about this course: 
“I found it informative from start until the end!

Great time!!!”
“It gave me a chance to meet other PAs”

Let’s tell it like it is: PEER SUPPORT

ARTICLE BY NEIL LUCAS, LCIL CHAMPION

What’s the best thing about being an LCiL Champion?  Influencing best practice; training workers on how they can offer genuine choice and control to disabled people; informing those on how to create better services…?

Yes all of these, but one of the best things has to be the support LCiL 
Champions get from each other during their regular catch ups.  I’ve been 
an LCiL Champion since the start of the programme in April this year.  
Debbie, who runs the LCiL Champions programme, is often heard saying “I can hear you lot a mile away!’ When the Champions have their regular catch ups there’s just so much energy in the room when we get together. There’s always loads to catch up on, hear how people are getting on in their roles, discuss the problems we’ve faced and share stories of how to overcome these. 

We hear many workers talk about ‘peer support’ but until you see it in action in its truest sense you don’t always appreciate the benefits it brings. We all have our own individual stories to tell, we all come from different places in life, are at different stages on our journey of Independent Living but we are able to generate a shared space where everyone is equal, the agenda is ours and we can be honest and up front with each other.  That is the beauty of peer support, it’s not forced upon people, and it comes about organically and given the right direction can really make a real difference. 


As a result of the peer support Neil’s been getting in his role as an LCiL Champion he’s now advising on a group helping to set up a peer support group in Midlothian which is aimed at bringing people together affected by welfare reform to mitigate its impact by sharing tips, experiences and offering support in a safe space. 


MIDLOTHIAN PEER SUPPORT GROUP
For people affected by welfare reform.  
Forward Mid, the local disabled people’s organisation in Midlothian, Midlothian Council and Grapevine are joining forces to bring together disabled people and others living in Midlothian who are affected by changes to benefits in a peer support group.  The group will focus on the impacts of welfare reform, and offer a confidential space for people to share experiences, pick up tips from each other and discuss aspects of welfare reform which they are concerned about so they can get support from each other.  The first meeting is taking place next year on the: 


30th January 2014

Dalkeith Welfare Hall,
St Andrews Street, Dalkeith

Time: 11.00-1.00pm
To find out more and let us know you are coming along please call Eric Johnson of Forward Mid on 0131 663 9471 or Kirstie at Grapevine on 0131 475 2370. 
News and events from elsewhere: 

Your Say: Scottish Parliament – what they are doing about welfare reform
About a year ago, the Scottish Parliament’s Welfare Reform Committee began an initiative, ‘Your Say’, to hear directly from those who have been directly affected by welfare reform. People didn’t hold back! Stories have emerged right across Scotland, some of them extraordinary, moving, shocking and often painful. 
Michael McMahon MSP, Convener Welfare Reform Committee has written an open letter thanking those who have participated so and invite other disabled people and people with long term conditions to provide their experiences of welfare reform and how it has affected them on a personal level. 

Grapevine would especially welcome feedback from those who have accessed information and advice via the service to get in touch with us so we can support you put forward your experiences to the committee.  Please call us on 0131 475 2370 or email: grapevine@lothiancil.org.uk
Even if you want to do this individually you can by emailing the Welfare Reform committee directly at: welfarereform-yoursay@scottish.parliament.uk  

Court of appeal overturn the Government’s decision to abolish the Independent Living Fund  (ILF)
 
Five disabled people who took the case to the court have had appeal judges back their case by claiming the decision has breached equality duty by failing to properly assess impact of abolishing Fund. 

 

The Fund at present provides essential money to disabled people with very severe impairments so they can live a more ordinary life –for example money to cover the cost of overnight carers for those who have care needs round the clock; for social activity; and for people to remain or become involved in their local community, which ‘critical and substantial’ social care provision from local authorities does not cover. 

 

This news came a week after the Scottish Government have closed their own consultation on what to do with the ILF money after it closes in 2015. 
 
One disabled person said this about the ILF money they receive:
 
‘Quite frankly, [without it] I would die.  I’m ventilated 24/7.  I need the support...  Although, I shouldn’t really have to receive ILF.  The LA or health should fund this type of care.  To be less dramatic, I would have to go into residential care if I didn’t have ILF.’  
Since 2012 the Fund has been closed to new applications meaning that many disabled people have had no access to support towards living more independent lives as non-disabled people do. 
We will be sure to keep people posted on what the next steps are in this debate. 
LCIL and Vocal sign partnership working agreement!

LCIL and Vocal are leading the way in achieving true partnership.  

In late 2012, LCIL and Vocal met to discuss the idea of a potential partnership working agreement to ensure that they would be able to better inform users of their services and sign post them more effectively to each other organisations when necessary.  While developing the idea and planning for this it was soon discovered that the two organisations shared a number of similar goals and outcomes.  

Fast forward 12 months later and LCIL and Vocal have just delivered reciprocal training to their staff on their core values, an overview of their individual services and referral procedures.  

This new partnership will benefit users of both organisations’ services, staff and the organisations as a whole in a number of ways.  It will result in:

· An improved understanding between disabled people and carers services.
· Service users being able to make their support arrangements work better for them.
· Staff having increased knowledge and understanding of each other’s service user groups.

· Staff being able to refer to each other more confidently and efficiently. 
· Both organisations benefiting from providing more effective services at little extra cost.

The partnership working has already had a great effect on the staff of both organisations.  Following the training sessions staff reported that they felt positive about working with another organisation that shared the same core value of putting their service user at the centre of the service.  

One LCIL worker said: “I feel more confident referring service users to Vocal knowing that they provide a quality service tailored for their needs”.  

A VOCAL Carer Support worker said: ‘I found getting clarity on what LCiL do and how it complements our work very reassuring and have already successfully referred in to their service.  


Do you shop online?  Take 2 minutes and help raise valuable funds for LCiL at www.easyfundraising.org.uk
This Christmas if you choose to do your shopping from the comfort of your computer you could help raise funds for LCiL as well as access online discounts for goods and services.  This easy!
We have registered with Easy Fundraising: www.easyfundraising.org.uk – an online shopping directory which lists over 2000 popular retailers, utility companies and other businesses.  

To register you need to go to www.easyfundraising.org.uk and nominate LCiL – this is completely free and we can receive up to 15% from every purchase you make! 
There are no hidden costs, additional costs to your purchases or administrative charges.  What’s more joining this service will give you access to hundreds of exclusive discounts so not only will you be helping us – you will be saving money too! 

You don’t even need to spend anything – the green funds page lets you raise over £250 without spending any money.  For example, eBay offer a £4.50 donation when you register and place just one bid (it doesn’t even have to be a winning bid).  While the national lottery will pay us just £2 for registering on their site and playing Lotto online for the first time. 

To make use of this opportunity follow these steps:- 
1. Create an account at www.easyfindraising.com by making a username and password or you can also access the site through your Facebook account if you have one.  
2. Select Lothian Centre for Inclusive Living as your chosen charity in the easy search box.  
3. Select from the huge range of online retailers.  You can also see current offers and discount codes through this site.
4. Make your purchase.
5. The retailer will then give a percentage donation of your spend towards LCiL.
6. Tell your friends and family and spread the word!

Your funds will help our work throughout the Edinburgh and the Lothians and support others access Independent Living. 

Connecting people

Lifestyle Management Course

Monday 17th February to 12th May 2014 

1pm-4pm

McDonald Road Library. 2 McDonald Rd, EH7 4LU off Leith Walk.

Is this for you?

Would you like to improve your sleep pattern?

Would you like to reduce your stress levels?

Get better at pacing?

If you have a long term health condition or physical impairment, this course could be for you. It would suit you if you are keen to explore ways of building your confidence, self-worth and knowledge and skills that will help you to cope better and move on in life despite any difficult life situations that you may be dealing with.  
What would this course offer?

This 12 week course is an opportunity for you to share your experiences and coping strategies with other group members. Together you can explore ways of small changes which can enable powerful progression in your life. The course covers the following topics:
· Sleep 

· The effects of stress and benefits of relaxation

· Pacing and energy management

· Getting active and motivated
· Planning and prioritising for a better lifestyle
· Communication skills

· Mind-body connection
· Recognising, preventing and minimising relapse and sustaining stamina
· Reflection and forward planning
How do I find out more?

If you are interested in attending this course then contact a course facilitator on the details below. They can then visit you prior to the course starting to discuss the course in more detail, and find out what your best hopes are so that the course can be tailored to meet your needs.   
Contact course facilitators:  
Sasha Cunningham; 07920 530 536 sasha.cunningham@edinburgh.gov.uk Or Susan Dalgliesh; 07795 121 702                                          Susan.dalgliesh@edinburgh.gov.uk Or our office: 0131 -659 -7842
The new Midlothian Self Directed Support Programme Board is looking for two members to join them – a member of the Public and Unpaid Carer.

This is an exciting opportunity to help shape how self-directed support is delivered in Midlothian.

The new Self Directed Support Programme Board will oversee the implementation of the new Social Care (Self-directed Support) (Scotland) Act 2013, which is anticipated to come into force in April 2014. 
The Act requires councils to offer people a range of options for how their social care is delivered, beyond just direct payments, empowering people to decide how much ongoing control and responsibility they want over their own support arrangements.

The Programme Board will develop new arrangements to help empower people using social care services (adults, children and unpaid carers) to have as much choice and control as they want over the support they receive.

It would be desirable if applicants had a broad understanding of self-directed support or direct payments and the principles around which they are based. This is a voluntary role, but reasonable expenses will be reimbursed. 

NEW Grapevine publications!
Grapevine updated a number of their publications for 2013/14 these include: 

· Accessible Meeting Places in Edinburgh, Midlothian and East Lothian

· Accessible Opticians in Edinburgh, Midlothian and East Lothian

· Wheelchair Hire in Edinburgh, Midlothian and East Lothian

· VAT Guide

· Council Tax
If you are a disabled person you can call the helpline or email to request your free copy.  Agencies are kindly asked to offer a suggested donation of £2.50.  
The Grapevine, Lothian Disability Information Service provides free, confidential information and advice on any disability issue to people in Edinburgh, East Lothian and Midlothian. These are some of the things which people ask us about: Disability Benefits, Social Work Services and Direct Payments, Access to Transport, Housing and Adaptations, Aids and Equipment, Accessible Holidays and Leisure Activities and Education.
The helpline is available Monday–Thursday, 10am-4pm on 0131 475 2370.  Minicom number is: 0131 475 2463. You can also email Grapevine with your enquiry to grapevine@lothiancil.org.uk if you prefer.

Appointments can be offered to disabled people living in Edinburgh, who require assistance on their Disability Living Allowance (DLA) and Attendance Allowance (AA) forms.

Check out the latest news on our website at: www.lothiancil.org.uk
Or write to Grapevine, LCiL, Norton Park, 57 Albion Road, Edinburgh, EH7 5QY.

To contact the Lothian Centre for Inclusive Living (LCiL) please call our main switchboard number on 0131 475 2350 (available Mon-Fri, 10am-4pm or email: lothian@lothiancil.org.uk)

This publication is available on request in a range of alternative formats, including Large Print, [image: image2.png]
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 and Braille. [image: image4.png]



The Lothian Centre for Inclusive Living (LCiL) is a Company Limited by Guarantee 
registered in Scotland 129392. Scottish Charity No SC017954. 
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We wish all our readers a Happy Christmas and Best Wishes for the New Year!
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In this edition: 


Let’s tell it like it is – update from one of our LCiL Champions on page 7


Personal Independence Payment updates for DLA claimants, page 2


Self-directed support in Midlothian – opportunity for involvement page 13. 
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PIP- Independent Review 2014





Request appeal 	


(within one month of


mandatory reconsideration 


decision) to Independent                         Tribunal using SSCS1 form 








If you’re not happy with a benefits decision post 28 October 2013:


Request a Mandatory Reconsideration


(within one month of DWP decision letter) 





  not in favour			In favour




















Benefits backdated or reinstated





Benefit entitlement 





Work? 





� EMBED Unknown  ���
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The Self Directed Support Programme Board will meet every month, which members will be expected to attend:





In addition there will be time required to read papers for meetings.





For more information on self-directed support visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.selfdirectedsupportscotland.org.uk" �www.selfdirectedsupportscotland.org.uk�





Closing Date for applications 


17 December 2013
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WOULD YOU LIKE TO HELP GIVE


people more choice and control in social care services?





For an application pack and/or more information on the Self Directed Support Programme Board please contact Rebecca Squirrell, Midlothian Council Fairfield House, 8 Lothian Road, Dalkeith, EH22 3ZH telephone 0131 271 3800 or email  � HYPERLINK "mailto:Lesley.gray@midlothian.gov.uk" �Rebecca.Squirrell @midlothian.gov.uk� 
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